
  

 

MFL NEWSLETTER 2 
01-05-20 

Dear parents, carers and pupils, 

I hope this newsletter finds you well in this 6th week of lockdown. I also hope that 

the holy month of Ramadan has started well for you and your family despite the 

impact of the lockdown. 

The aim of this newsletter is to continue to support our pupils and their families 

to keep up-to-date with the work that pupils should be completing to progress 

further in Languages.   
 

Exam classes: we advise pupils who intend to continue studying a language in yr12 

and 13 or who may wish to take the GCSE Spanish/Bengali in summer 2021 to 

continue practising using the revision materials given out by teachers prior to the 

school closure. Teachers are also setting work on Activelearn to help students to 

revise the GCSE content. 

Queries about GCSE/AS grades: please do not contact MFL teachers about this 

matter as teachers are not allowed to discuss grades. For more information, please 

refer to document on the front page of the school website “announcements on 

Exams and qualifications”.  
 

Bengali: 

Pupils in yr8 to 10 should continue to work through the assignments set weekly by 

Mrs Robinson on FROG. Work can be returned to Mrs Robinson via FROG or via 

email (nazninrobinson@stepneygreen.towerhamlets.sch.uk). 



Pupils should also continue to use their exercise books to revise all the work 

completed so far this year, especially the topics mentioned on the revision lists 

given out prior to the yr8-9 school exams. 
 

French and Spanish:                                                                                                                                         

Pupils who have taken their books home should use their exercise books to revise 

all the work completed so far this year, especially the topics mentioned on the 

revision lists given out prior to the yr7-8-9 school exams. 

Year  Learning activities By 

7 / 8 
/ 9 

By now, pupils should have finished the workbooks 
provided by teachers before the school closure.  
Pupils should now complete the assignments set 
weekly on FROG. It is crucial that pupils complete that 
work based on our summer schemes of work. 
Pupils can self-assess their work using the answer 
slides in the PowerPoints.  
Help is available in pupils’ exercise books or on FROG.  
Teachers are also available via FROG or email to 
answer any queries. 
 

This work should 
be finished by 
Friday every week. 

10 Pupils should continue to work through the activities 
set on ActiveLearn.  
These are revision activities based on the 5 GCSE 
modules studied so far.  
Once all revision activities have been completed over 
the next few weeks, pupils will be set a GCSE 
assessment.   
 
Pupils should also have workbooks to complete on top 
of the ActiveLearn tasks; the activities cover all key 
GCSE criteria (e.g. complex structures, tenses, 
opinions, translation, writing tasks…). 
 
In order to be fully ready to continue with the GCSE 
yr10 once we return to school, it is crucial that pupils 
work through these activities on a regular basis. 
 

Please encourage 
your child to log 
in FROG and 
Activelearn on a 
regular basis (e.g. 
3 times a week). 
 



Answers for written tasks (90-150 word pieces of 
writing) should be emailed to your son’s teacher, Ms 
Eynard-Machet or myself, for marking. 

!!! If your child does not have access to a computer, please email 

damienbahier@stepneygreen.towerhamlets.sch.uk so that an alternative learning 

arrangement can be found. 
 

Useful websites for extra practice: 

https://www.memrise.com/ includes activities based on all the French and Spanish 

course books used at Stepney Green (Viva 1+2+AQA in Spanish and Studio 

1+2+AQA in French) 

www.languagesonline.org.uk 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/subjects/zrqmhyc includes activities based on the 

AQA specifications for our pupils studying GCSE French and Spanish in Yr9 + 10 

https://www.aqa.org.uk/find-past-papers-and-mark-schemes 
 

Help! 

If you need copies of MFL workbooks, please do not hesitate to contact the school 

reception where some copies are available. 

If your child has difficulty in logging onto ActiveLearn or if you have any MFL-

related questions, please contact his teacher directly using the email address 

below. 

Mr Bahier - damienbahier@stepneygreen.towerhamlets.sch.uk 

Mrs Robinson - nazninrobinson@stepneygreen.towerhamlets.sch.uk 

Ms El-Messaoudi - samiraelmessaoudi@stepneygreen.towerhamlets.sch.uk 

Ms McGeoch - janinemcgeoch@stepneygreen.towerhamlets.sch.uk 

Ms Eynard-Machet - aeynard-machet@stepneygreen.towerhamlets.sch.uk 

If your child has difficulty in logging onto the FROG website, please email 

italert@stepneygreen.towerhamlets.sch.uk. The IT team will sort out the issue and 

email you back. It is important that your child can access FROG as this is the platform 

we use to set work weekly. 
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Once again, if your child does not have access to a computer, please email 

damienbahier@stepneygreen.towerhamlets.sch.uk so that an alternative learning 

arrangement can be found. 
 

Yr8 trip to the Wallace Collection, London 

The MFL faculty had planned to organise a trip for 

30 Gifted and Talented pupils in yr8 in May. The 

focus of that educational visit was the causes of the 

French Revolution, a topic studied in History in yr8. 

Unfortunately, the 

Wallace Collection 

is now closed but 

you can still catch a 

glimpse of that art 

collection online. 
https://www.wallacecollection.org/collection/ 

https://origin-wallacecollection-org.cf-

numiko.com/documents/82/Wallace_FrenchRevolution_Final.pdf 

 
 

Showcase  

While studying from home, we hope                                                                                                

pupils are producing work of similar standards                                                                             

as when they are in school. In our next                                                                          

newsletter, we would like to showcase                                                                           

examples of good work (e.g. independent                                                                                   

writing, creative use of language, activities                                                                     

successfully completed online); please take a                                                                                   

photo of that work and email it to 

damienbahier@stepneygreen.towerhamlets.sch.uk. 

You could be our next linguist of the fortnight! 

Well done to Mahid Ahmed in yr10 for some                                                                         

excellent work on Activelearn (French GCSE                                                                      

module 1) and to Imad Hussain (7W) for his  
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excellent Spanish work on FROG! 
 

Learning is fun! 

While we all need to stay at home, remember that there are other entertaining 

and interesting ways to practise Languages: 

- Watch a foreign film on Netflix  

- Listen to foreign songs on Youtube or lyricstraining.com 

- Set your social networks to French or Spanish 

- Text mates in French or Spanish 

- Do a gym session in Spanish (https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QXno85GsdZw) or French 

(https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PsPucGotvw4) 

Here are two songs produced by French and Spanish artists to thanks the medical 

staff on the front line: 

French: 
https://www.lci.fr/sorties/chanson-et-demain-350-personnalites-du-spectacle-du-sport-et-des-medias-se-
mobilisent-pour-les-soignants-coronavirus-2150352.html 
Spanish: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hl3B4Ql8RtQ&feature=youtu.be&mc_cid=ab16fe0e3c&mc_eid=2408
b6006e 

Also a couple of videos about how people live the lockdown in France and Spain: 

https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLrteM8RtvjHekCn_juQRwEjh2mY44rcuT 

 

Challenge of the fortnight! 

I hope some of you have raised to the challenge set in the last 

newsletter and tried to cook a foreign dish for your family. 

While at home over the next few weeks, try to start learning the 

basics of a new language such as Japanese or Italian. Use the free 

app https://www.duolingo.com/  

 

Talking about challenge, your MFL teachers have also taken a few challenges 

during lockdown on top of preparing your lessons and monitoring your work! Here 

are a few photos to give you some ideas of the challenges we have all taken.  

Can you guess who is doing what?  

Which challenge could you take while being indoors or during your daily exercise?  
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Challenge to learn how to 

bake bread 

Guess who? 

Challenge to do 1 hour of                                     Challenge to learn 

cycling a day                                                     how to play the ukulele                                  

                                                       using a Youtube video 

 Challenge to run 10km in 1 hour  

 
 

 Challenge to learn how                                                             

to use a sewing 

machine (e.g. to make a 

mask) 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for your continuing support to monitor your child(ren)’s work while 

studying from home; it is very much appreciated. 



If you need any further support, please feel free to contact us and we will get 

back to you promptly.  

I will be in touch again in a couple of weeks if we are not back at school by then. 

I wish you and your family a good Ramadan and please keep safe. 
 

Mr Bahier   

Head of MFL 

 
 

Home schooling (2nd part) – more general advice 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


	Queries about GCSE/AS grades: please do not contact MFL teachers about this matter as teachers are not allowed to discuss grades. For more information, please refer to document on the front page of the school website “announcements on Exams and qualif...

